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Introduction 
In collaboration with social movement giros and the teaching 
community of ETICA, Prefigurative Architectures will set-up a 
platform for co-designing and building a mobile laboratory for the 
dissemination of popular construction practices. Supported by the 
University’s Humanities Strategic Fund, the project seeks to 
fabricate a mobile and rapidly assemble learning infrastructure, 
exploring the use of reclaimed materials and local techno-popular 
knowledges.  

The learning infrastructure aims to prefigure a different type of 
urban education: one where the production of space, the 
understanding of urban dynamics and the right to transform and 
protect communal environments is embedded in the teaching 
curriculum of an autonomous school. The project intends to frame 
constructive practices as a learning and transformative platform. 
A medium through which local communities can problematise existing 
patterns of association and exchange.  

The mobile laboratory will serve as a space for: a) ETICA students 
to learn through applied practices and b) a research hub for 
investigators of the local Faculty of Political Science and the 
University of Manchester to study patterns of urban activism, 
urban inequality and construction practices in the global south.  

Parameters 

• The budget for the build is £7000. The labour force will be 
provided by activists, members of Material Politics and students 
from Prefigurative Architecture.  

• Emphasis is given to the use of materials and constructive 
technologies that are: contextualised and affordable. Materiality 
should be connected to the settlement and the surrounding 
infrastructural, industrial and commercial settings in Rosario. 
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The brief calls for the identification of materials that can be 
reclaimed and reused.  

• The learning infrastructure has to be easily deployable and 
mobile. An emphasis is also given to incremental structures. 
Consideration should be given to the transport medium used to 
carry the structure and the storing of components.  

• The program for the learning infrastructure should include: a) 
workshop space for activities related to ETICA’s module on 
construction practices [allocating space for at least 25 students 
at one time], b) seminar room for research and dissemination 
activities, c) flexible support for exhibitions and displays. 

• The building process related to the learning infrastructure 
should inform the contents of a new module on popular 
construction.  

• A virtual platform of co-production will be established with 
members of giros and ETICA’s volunteers with support from 
Prefigurative Architectures staff. 

Outputs 
1. A design portfolio for a mobile learning laboratory to be 

initially located in Nuevo Alberdi, Rosario.  

•  floor plans, elevations, sections, axonometric drawings 
2. A manual that details the constructive process.  
3. An outline of an optional module on popular construction 

practices [using the manual as a key input] to be delivered in 
the new learning infrastructure. 

Process 

• material explorations: sourcing, costs, procurement networks. 

• Structure: research on easily deployable structures and mobile 
infrastructures.  

• analysis of precedents, addressing technical and social aspects 
that relate to the build. Construction systems, support systems, 
organisational architectures.  

• Critical program analysis of the learning infrastructure: 
identification of patterns of use, practices. Alternative visual 
presentation, including social and political layers.  

• Construction process. Visual exploration and justification of 
visual language.  

• Compilation of a support medium for dissemination. The manual 
should detail the construction sequence, time, labour included 
and technical requirements.  

  
 


